
COMET KOHOUTEK 

Comet Kohoutek, larger than 
Halley’s Comet, will be visible over 
the prairie provinces as a hairy or hazy 
point of light for parts of 4 months 
beginning November 11, 1973. 

No one should use binoculars to view 
the comet when it is close to the sun. Sun 
entering binoculars will cause blindness. 

Below are the approximate sample 
times that Comet Kohoutek will be 
visible under clear skies from 
Saskatoon and Regina. Winnipeg will 
be about 40 minutes earlier (CST), 
Calgary and Edmonton also about 40 
minutes earlier (MST). 

December 4: 6:15 a.m. - 7:00 a.m. 
December 14: 7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m. 
December 24: 8:20 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
January 3: 10:15 a.m. - 6:10 p.m. 
January 13: 5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
January 23: 7:00 p.m. - 9:10 p.m. 
February 2: 7:55 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. 
February 22: 8:25 p.m. - 10:50 p.m. 

The comet will always be moving 
east, toward the sun in the morning 
and away from it in the evening. It will 
appear to move about the same speed 
as the sun. (We are indebted to Gor¬ 
don H. Patterson, Physics Department, 
University of Saskatchewan, 
Saskatoon, for the above information 
and the photo below.) 

Halley’s Comet. Two views, May 12 and 
15, 1910, showing tails 30° and 40° long, 
respectively. A full moon is 1/2°. (Mount 
Wilson and Palomar Observatories) 

30 fears Ago 

Thirty years ago, in the Blue JayI 
editorial for October-December. 
1943, Mrs. Priestly reported what may, 
have been the first proposal for a 
provincial national history society in 
Saskatchewan. She wrote: 

We have also been asked why we do 
not call our society the Saskatchewan 
Natural History Society since we have 
subscribers to the "Blue Jay" all across 
the province. Apart from the fact that 
this privilege would naturally belong 
to the Regina N.H.S., which has been 
active for many more years than we 
have, it was unanimously decided at 
our first meeting that our society 
should be the Yorkton N.H.S. and this 
is now incorporated in the con¬ 
stitution. What we should like to see, 
however, is many more local clubs, all 
of which could then unite to form a 
federation of Saskatchewan naturalists. 
Imagine what could be done in the in¬ 
terests of our native wildlife by such an 
organization! There is no need for a 
natural history society to be an alar¬ 
mingly highbrow affair. Our society in 
Yorkton is a small, friendly group of 
people who are all interested in the 
out-of-doors, but we have very 
definitely learnt the value of being 
properly organized. For several years, 
we watched birds and had some 
pleasant times but, apart from purely 
personal enjoyment, we “got nowhere” 
in comparison with what we have done 
in this past year since we organized as 
the Y.N.H.S. Now we feel that we are 
really contributing something of value 
to the community. Surely there must be 
sufficient nature lovers in other centres 
to form similar groups. 

It will be remembered that thesi 
were the war years. Hence the interes 
of a description of aircraft bird 
watching sent to Mrs. Priestly for thi 
same issue of the Blue Jay by a youn, 
RAF pilot stationed at Swift Currenl 
Pilot Officer Mitchell had been a kee 
bird student in England, and ha* 
already listed 85 Canadian specie 
when he wrote to Mrs. Priestly: 

Birds are rather a menace when 
flying. When doing low flying here we 
have to be careful of them, especially 
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